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AGREEMENT FROM BROWN UNIVERSITY TO STANFORD 
UNIVERSITY 

 
DATE: June 20, 2023 

 
 
The purpose of the request for approval of the Data Transfer and Use Agreement is to 
transfer the previously approved agreement between Brown University and ECISD 
regarding the impact of having access to a provided tutoring program (FEV). The 
ECISD Board of Trustees approved the original data sharing agreement with Brown 
University on August 16, 2022.   
 
Stanford University will now be working with ECISD and FEV to study the outcomes of 
high-impact tutoring.  The study will include student learning, student behavior, student 
perceptions, teacher perceptions, and family perceptions.  The research team will also 
explore whether the tutoring program was more effective for students with particular 
characteristics.  These analyses will also utilize student-level engagement data from the 
tutoring provider.  
 
 

******************** 
 
Administrative Recommendation: 
 
Approval of the Federal Demonstration Partnership (FDP) data Transfer and Use 
Agreement from Brown University to Stanford University.   


